
MINUTES

JEFFERSON COUNTY REGIONAL PLANNING COMMISSION

REGULAR MEETING

June 22, 2016
The Towers

500 Market Street, 2nd Floor

Steubenville, Ohio

7:00 P.M.
Present:
Scott Fabian, President, R-Steubenville Township
Jason Mattern, Wintersville
Danny Householder, Vice-President, R-Saline  
           Paul Cesaro, R-Cross Creek Township
 

Township 





Mark Clark, R-Island Creek Township

Brandon Andresen, R-Jefferson County     

Wayne Elverd, R-Knox Township           
John Hartline, R-Jefferson County

 
Rich Richetti, R-Mt. Pleasant Township
Mike Paprocki, R-Jefferson County


Dan Cermak, R-Smithfield Township

Teresa DiCarlantonio, R-Steubenville


William Stewart, R-Springfield Township
Mayor George Hopkins, R-Adena



Larry DeLuca, R-Warren Township
Mayor Gary Griffith, R-Bergholz



Gini Chandler, R-Wayne Township
Denise Howell, Dillonvale






Barbara Glessner, R-Empire



STAFF
David Mitchell, Irondale




Domenick Mucci, Jr., Director  
Bob Smith, Mingo 





Tabatha Glover, Administrative Assistant
Mayor Charles Bannanio, R-Mt. Pleasant

 
Will E. Degarmo, New Alexandria



GUEST

Mayor Tammy Morelli, R-Rayland



Mike Roth-Tiltonsville

Mayor Harry Thomas, R-Richmond


Beth Rupert-Warren
Samantha Yarik, Smithfield

 

Jeannette Wierzbicki, OMEGA
Dan Signorini, R-Tiltonsville



Greg Metcalf
OPENING OF MEETING:

President Fabian opened the official JCRPC meeting by asking for a moment of silence followed by the Pledge of Allegiance.  
ROLL CALL:

Vice-President Householder called the Roll which determined there were enough representatives and alternates present to constitute a quorum. 
MINUTES OF MAY 25, 2016 MEETING








A motion was made by William Stewart to accept the minutes of the May 25, 2016 meeting; seconded by Teresa DiCarlantonio; motion passed unanimously. 
COMMUNICATIONS


Brandon Andresen from Soil and Water would like to give a report on the septic tank grant. Brandon: A couple of years ago our office applied for a grant on behalf of the Commissioners to help out people who had failing septic systems in the County. That has been completed a few years ago so we reapplied on behalf of the Commissioners again. The program is going to get started again in a couple of weeks. The applications will be up and ready soon. It is based on income and how many people are in your house. It can go to repairs or complete replacement of the system. The contact person in our office 
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is Wendy. Our number is 740-264-9790. Our office is in this building on the Mezzanine Floor (Floor M). Beth Rupert-Warren asked how many were able to be done last grant. Brandon: 18 repairs and replacements all together. The last grant was approximately $150,000. This go around we got more money, about $200,000 but with the new guidelines that came through this year it will cost more money because you have to get the soils, (???), and design and then the product on top of that. We are still looking to do 18 again this year. A representative asked how many people applied for it last year. Brandon: A bunch. Some people didn’t qualify because they made too much money. Some people got 100% paid and some got 85% paid. Dependent upon the income there are two tiers, 100% and 85%. 
DIRECTOR’S REPORT – Domenick Mucci


MONITORING VISIT - I notice that we don’t have as many here tonight. Everyone should have received the director’s report. I am going to start off with our monitoring visit we had from the Department of Services Agency. That was conducted on June 10th for our 2014 community development program. Believe it or not they sent three individuals down; a fair housing specialist, an environmental review specialist, and Jessie Powers who monitored the program of the projects of the whole grant. Everything went extremely well in my opinion. We even did a site visit that was a water line replacement we did in Tiltonsville. Of course I was greeted down there with open arms. When she did the environmental review, she was not happy. Mind you we did that water line replacement and two paving projects. When she went through the files she said they were incomplete. As you are well aware at Regional Planning, I am also the flood plain administrator. Mind you we got a letter from Department of Natural Resources, EPA, we did everything up. There was nothing referring to the flood plain maps. Because I didn’t have a copy of that panel, that map showing the project area was not in a flood plain she is going to cite us for that. Other than that everything else is in order. We are perfectly fine, but that was a very interesting visit from them. I don’t know when they will send that communication. But as far as the other projects; prevailing wage, all that stuff, everything was perfectly fine except the flood plain maps were missing. Since I have been here since 2008, we have never put the map in the file. 

LAND BANK - Moving on to the Land Bank, a lot has been happening but not happening. I told everybody last month that right now the available funds of $715,000 are for targeted areas. There are certain criteria; it has to be foreclosed property. That is why we are not moving too quickly throughout the whole county as we did in the past with the other programs. But I did encourage everybody, because there is no doubts in my mind that Jefferson County needs to pay some attention to the slum and blight throughout all the townships and villages. The local governments don’t have the resources to get rid of dilapidated structures. Let alone it being unsightly, it is a fire hazard. And we can talk about what happened in Mingo last night. Several areas, communities responded to Mingo. It also brings down property values. I can give you a couple of instances where there is a dilapidated structure and the people living next to it who take care of their property can’t get insurance because of this dilapidated structure. 

Since I have been here we did have the NSP Program (Neighborhood Stabilization Program) and Moving Ohio Forward and we were able to move that around the county and assist a lot of the communities. However those programs are not available any longer. We did form a Land Bank and we did get an opportunity for some funding, but it is not county wide. It is in targeted areas. Right now we did 14 demolitions so far under that particular program. But what I am trying to do and I said this last month. I am trying to build up a database for the county. There are no doubts that the more information we have the better job I can do selling our state legislators both in the Senate and in the House and other agencies of the need to rid of slum and blight and help local governments. But if I don’t have the statistics, I can’t have a platform. So I asked everybody if they would go back to their communities and fill 
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out this form. It is only a wish list. I am hoping we can get funding. But we could have a million dollars and it still wouldn’t address the slum and blight in this county. I want to encourage everybody to fill out these forms. It is a wish list. Get it in to us. The more information we have on a dilapidated or unsightly structure, the better off we are going to be. Remember these forms are available up front. 


 2015 CDBG FORMULA – We had a pre-construction meeting on the 2015 Community Development program. That was for $135,000 allocation and we are doing repaving projects in Brush Creek and Salem Township. We had the bid opening. Lash was awarded the bid. We had a pre-construction meeting and we are hoping weather permitting that the paving will start next week and be completed in probably two days. I believe both townships want to expand the scope of paving at their cost. 

The third project is the water and sewer project. On July 13th we are going to have the bid opening at the Regional Planning office for the back-up generator in Steubenville Township. We are moving forward with that. 


2016 CDBG FORMULA – Last Friday we submitted the community development application for $144,000. We will know sometime is September or the beginning of October. Then we can start the environmental review and I will make sure the flood plain maps are in the files. 


I would like to take a moment to talk about what happened in Mingo. Bob Smith is here from Mingo. Some of you may remember Bob Smith when he was here as our planner. He is the Village Administrator for Mingo. If you can recall, we did a demolition in Mingo. The Knights of Pythias building and Mike Paprocki and Evan Scurti was working with the village trying to get some dollars to do an asbestos survey, because the Weisberger building needed to be removed also. There probably could be some economic opportunities because we are clearing out a part of the central business area in the Village of Mingo. Just like every township and village we all need as much assistance as possible. However, what is probably being determined now as arson or at least speculated as arson until the state fire marshal rules that we have a mess on our hands. Mingo is going to have to remove that building as friable material. It will be quite costly to the Village of Mingo. If I am not mistaken, that also happened in Amsterdam on Main Street. A commercial building caught fire. In fact there was also one in the Yorkville, Tiltonsville area. 

The County has been talking about a Building Department. They have done some outreach to the City of Steubenville about a building department. How we co-ordinate and do some things. In the future in Jefferson County a building department is going to be used here. Not because they want to hassle any new developers, but to fast track rather than to have the state coming in for state licensing. We can fast track and have code enforcement so these buildings don’t get to the condition that they are. It’s not zoning, but we need to seriously consider that. We are going to be off in July and August and hopefully in September I will have some thoughts on how we can all move forward and think on those lines. It will be a little painful, but I think it will be well worth it in the future years. 
FINANCIAL REPORT – Tabatha Glover: Total expenditures through the end of May were $9,418.68 and the cash balance was $65,440.73.

 Domenick- It was required that we submit a budget for 2017. Tabatha and I sat down just so everyone knows and submitted a budget to the auditor’s office. I also gave the executive board a copy. We don’t need to adopt it. The budget hearings aren’t until October. They wanted to get a feel out of it. On this budget the carry over that I am projecting will probably be a little better than what I am anticipating here 
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for a couple of factors. Number 1; we don’t have a planner. Rich moved on from us and Tabatha and I have been handling it and covering it. There are some cost savings there. I am hoping to continue to do that although we are quite busy putting a lot of time and hours. But we are okay. I am hoping to continue this for a while as long as we are getting the work done so we can have a nice carry over for next year and I will probably revise the budget that was presented earlier to the executive board.

Scott: I wanted to let everyone know that the executive board met tonight. We laid the ground work out to start advertising for the director’s position. Domenick made it clear to us that by the end of the year he is retiring so we just wanted to let you know we started the ground work tonight to start advertising and getting everything put together. 
NEXT MEETING
The next meeting will be September 28, 2016 at 7:00 p.m. on the second floor of the Towers in the Health Department Community Room.  
ADJOURNMENT


A motion was made by Barbara Glessner to adjourn the meeting; seconded by Mayor Harry Thomas; motion passed unanimously.
Respectfully Submitted,






As per Tabatha Glover
